

Memo

To:

All Residents and Staff of Moorings Park Institute

From:

Ross Dickmann, Chief Operating Officer

Date:

April 26, 2022

Subject:

Coronavirus Update #119 and Reciprocal Dining

If you are an avid reader of the daily news, you are aware that the COVID-19 sub-variant BA.2 is on the rise in Florida, including Collier County. The omicron subvariant now accounts for most COVID-19 cases in the U.S., including Florida and Collier County. BA.2 is currently proving itself to be highly transmittable, but far less virulent than preceding variants. Moorings Park is maintaining a watchful eye on COVID-19 cases throughout the organization. As of this writing, a total of six residents have tested positive for the virus. Those infected can expect to see symptoms associated with an upper respiratory tract infection, such as headaches, coughing and fevers. We continue to follow CDC guidelines as they relate to pre-cautionary measures. Currently, the CDC places Collier County in a "low risk" category for all residents other than health care patients. As a result, we will continue to operate under existing protocols and monitor the CDC website regarding our geographic area. Although vaccination with booster offers the greatest protection against infection, fundamental precautionary practices still matter. This includes good hand hygiene, avoiding contact with mucus membranes and covering one's mouth and nose when sneezing or coughing.

On a different matter, Moorings Park will commence Reciprocal Dining on May 15th, involving participation by all communities. Specifically, the Original Campus, Grande Lake, and Grey Oaks will extend dining opportunities to all Institute residents and their guests on a space available basis. Since restaurant availability prioritizes by first meeting individual community needs, reservations for Reciprocal Dining are made via telephone in lieu of RESY. Executive Director's will soon post on their Neighborhood website a telephone number to call for reservations. This program is available through September 30th.

Thank you and be well...

